
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Friday 6 July 

Last day of Term 2 

 

Monday 23 July 

Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 24 July 

Students return to school 

 

Wednesday 25 July 

Working Bee - Landscaping 

 

Thursday 26 July 

School Association Meeting 

7:00pm - Staff Room 

 

Tuesday 31 July 

Prep - Grade 2 Assembly 

Host - Prep Bolzonello 

2:10pm - Multi Purpose Room 

 

Tuesday 7 August 

Grade 3 - 6 Assembly 

Host - 3 Rodrigues 

2:10pm Max Fry Hall 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

Term Two has been a highly productive and successful term. I feel 

certain that families will now be looking forward to a fortnight without 

the routines of school.  It will certainly be a well-deserved break for 

teachers and students, as our students are hardworking and extremely 

dedicated to their learning. We applaud their commitment to 

THINKING, CARING AND ACHIEVING. 

We are in a position to transition into Term 3 most smoothly, without 

Class Teacher or leadership changes. There are some short term 

changes as a result of Long Service Leave. Classes with changes have 

been notified. We will have new enrolments in a variety of classes and 

we look forward to welcoming these students early Term 3. 

On Tuesday we had a most positive NAIDOC Week and end of term 

assembly, most ably led by our Student Leaders and once again, the 

parent attendance was outstanding. I would like to sincerely thank the 

many parents and family members who have attended assemblies, to 

date. It was wonderful to celebrate student achievement. Students have 

continued to work hard right to the end of the term and it is such a joy 

to recognise the excellent achievements of our students. 

Term 3 begins on Tuesday 24 July. Teachers will be working together 

on Monday 23. Our learning and planning will be in the areas of 

curriculum and Digital Technologies. Teacher Assistants will be 

upgrading first aid knowledge. This professional learning time is very 

precious to us. Thank you for the arrangements you make to enable 

this to happen. 

Have a happy and safe holiday! We look forward to seeing you all on 

Tuesday 24 July.  

         Annette 

 

   

  

 

 

  

 

2018 TERM DATES 

Term 2 

Monday 30 April - Friday 6 July 

Term 3 

Tuesday 24 July - Friday 28 September 

Term 4 

Monday 15 October - Thursday 20 December  



READERS’ CUP 

EARLY YEARS OF SCHOOL - MATHEMATICS 

The Operations 

Only after children have learnt to count and they have become fluent counters and understand the written form of 

numbers, they can begin to learn about the operations – learning to add, subtract, multiply, divide and so on.   

Teaching division 

Division is not taught as division in the early years of school.  Children are introduced to the notion of sharing in 

preparation for learning about division. 

The key idea that children need is that sharing means dividing things equally (this is important for fractions too).  

Children need to see lots of different things (and things that look different) being shared. 

Multiplication and sharing activities to do with your child: 

Until your child has a good understanding of multiplication, it is best not to spend time practising multiplication facts or 

‘times tables’.  This can actually limit children’s understanding.  So plan opportunities where children can multiply 

smaller numbers by using groups.  Keep an eye on the progression at school.  Some children see patterns quickly and 

others take a little longer. So if you know your child’s teacher is working groups of 2 then you would be playing games 

around groups of two. 

 If I want two lollies for each person in the family, how many do I need? (Have your child put them out) “Two for 

Mum, two for Jack, two for Jan?  How many?” 

 Think about sharing items. – We have 12 lollies and want to share them with all the people (4) in our family.  

How can we share them fairly? 

 We have a pizza cut into 8 pieces and there are 4 of us.  How many pieces does each person have? 

Our Grade 5 Readers’ Cup team “The Spudatoes” represented our school on Thursday night at the Inter-School final.  

We are very proud of you all and the teamwork you showed was inspiring! 

Grade 2 students shared plays about ‘Queen Victoria’s Underpants’, ‘Ready Steady Boris’ and ‘The Boy and the Toy’. 

They had great fun reading the stories, dressing up and sharing with their classes. They appreciated the support from 

their Grade 6 mentors. 



END OF TERM PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS - TUESDAY 3 JULY  

   We Think     We Care     We Achieve 

P-B      Charlie L     Giselle A     Nina K 

P-S        Hayley L     Gabe B     Rosa B   

P-1-WG    Isabel W     William S     Oscar B 

1-H        Max D     Ollie Y     Adyson B  

1-RO   Robert W     Jayde G     Tilly B   

1-2-A     Isla M      Xavier S     Molly M 

2-A    Jack H      Molly D     Nomsa N   

2-BO   Sarah M     Paige A     Lily B     

3-D   Isabel M     Ariana L     Ethan B   

3-R   William C     Elise T     Chelsea T   

3-4-P   William W     Phoebe S     Harry B   

4-JM   Daisy B     Harvey Y     Heidi C   

4-R   Hollie C     Elsie O     Faith R   

5-B   Logan P     Addison H     Amelie M 

5-P   Mia V      Lucy S     Erin G   

6-P   Sasha A     Mia H      Alella P  

6-SR   Ronan C     Jasmine C     Oskar S 

Congratulations to all the students above 

Parents/carers and community members 

are warmly invited to Trevallyn Primary School’s Planting Working Bee 

to work alongside our landscaper 

around the recently completed Janine Davis Block in the bush playground 

on Wednesday 25 July (Day 2, Term 3) 

from 11:30am – 1:00pm 

RSVP by 6 July to School Office on 6331 9657  

or trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

is essential for planning and preparation. 

This event will be Trevallyn Primary School’s  

commitment to  

2018 National Tree Planting Day. 

mailto:trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au


CLASS OF THE WEEK 



100% ATTENDANCE  

What an Effort! 100% Attendance for the first half of the year! (As of  4 July 2018) 

 

 

 

 

 

Archie B  Max B  Alex B Hallie C Gabi C 

Connor C Hollie C Liam C Tyler D Oliver G 

Sarah H Ashleigh H Mason H Agamjot K Fin K 

Sarah M  Henry M Blayde M Charlotte M Innes M 

Finn M Scarlett O William P Lachlan P Sophie S 

Thomas S Oskar S Sora S Isabelle S Sarah S 

Oliver T Georgia W Austin W Leo W Jayden W 

Lara W Ollie W Harvey Y Ollie Y  

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION   

Thursday 28 June was the TPS School Association 

meeting night where the committee received updates 

on a range of matters relating to the school including the 

Winter Solstice event, the Taste of Trevallyn, the 

Uniform Shop and Canteen and the upcoming fundraising 

activities. 

This is where we need your help – we are a small 

committee which need your assistance and ideas. Is 

anyone available to assist with the Sunrise Bakery 

Drive? Do you have any ideas about activities 

surrounding Fathers’ Day? Last year we had a breakfast 

– do you have other suggestions? Are you able to assist 

with the Fathers’ Day Stall? Are you interested in 

being involved in the Taste? 

Please don’t hesitate to contact Nicole Willcox on 

willcox.mann@gmail.com or 0403 881 894. 

The next meeting will be on Thursday 26 July at 7pm  

– we’d love to see you there or let us know your ideas 

and we’ll pass them on. 

                        

 Abacus OSHC will be open on   

Monday 23  July 2018 

8:30am – 5:30pm 

for the student free day. 

  Please call 6331 0982 or email 

 admin@abacuschildcare.org.au 

        to secure your booking. 

STUDENT FREE DAY - MONDAY 23 JULY 

mailto:willcox.mann@gmail.com


The Student Leaders are very excited to be giving out the bees wax wraps they 

have been busily     making. A huge congratulations to them for this idea and 

project. What a great way to support a community in reducing plastic!!                                                                                             

Also, a big thank you to everyone who donated material to help us get started. We 

encourage you to use your wrap daily and eliminate single wrap plastics in your 

lunch boxes. 

BEES WAX WRAPS 





Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

MYTERN - THOUGHT OF THE WEEK 

(TAKE EMOTIONAL RESPONSIBILITY NOW) 

KINDERGARTEN 2019 

It is not the red and green roads that represent the 

good and the bad. It is our judgement of the roads that 

we or others are on that can lead to difficulties. There is 

no right and wrong road, as all roads need to be 

travelled. 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 
We would like to set up a Term 3 parent help roster for 

Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays between  

9:00am - 11:00am and 11:00am - 1:00pm to assist Mel 

with preparation and/or clean-up. 

If you have a current working with vulnerable people 

registration and would like to help in the canteen, please give 

your name to the school office with the days/times you 

would be available. 

We are now taking enrolments for 

Kindergarten 2019. Please see the  

administration staff in our school  

office. 

Do you live in the Trevallyn area and have a child turning 4 years old this year?  

Do you have a friend who has a child who turns 4 years old this year, living in the  

Trevallyn area? 

If you answered “Yes” to any of these questions, then they are old enough to start  

Kindergarten in 2019. 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

UNIFORM SHOP WILL REOPEN ON 

TUESDAY 24 JULY 8:30AM - 9:30AM 

 

As of Term 3 there will be a price change to some 

items in the Uniform Shop. The paypal fee will also 

cease. 

Orders are welcome and encouraged. Please see new 

price list on page 7. 
 

Monday afternoons 2:30pm – 3:30pm and  

Tuesday mornings   8:30am – 9:30am 

STUDENT MOBILE DEVICES 

Students are reminded that if bringing a mobile phone/

ipod/ipad to school, it must be signed in each morning 

at the school office. 
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